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UPCOMING DATES 
Oct 25 Amazing Race. 
Oct 25 Junior Social Year 5 & 6 Basketball Starts. 
Oct 28 Labour Day. School Closed. 
Nov 1 Hauraki Festival. Kapahaka. 
Nov 4  Agriculture Day. 
Nov 9 Car Boot Sale. Back Field. 8.30am Start. 
Nov 13  Year 6 College Tour. 9am – 11.30am. 
  College Parent Information Evening. 5.15pm—6.15pm. 
Nov 13 Best Start Programme. 9.30am—11.30am. 
Nov 29 College Enrolment Form Due. 
Dec 5 Twilight Market. 
Dec 18 Prizegiving. 11am. 

BLAKE Young  
Leader Awards 

 
Sir Peter Blake believed in the in-
credible potential of young people 
to achieve great things. 
The BLAKE Young Leader Award 
aims to recognise young New 
Zealanders (year 5-8) who show 
commitment to leading positive 
change in their community that 
leads to a sustainable future for 
Aotearoa. 
Together with our Foundation 
Partner Westpac, each year we 
ask primary and intermediate 
schools all over New Zealand to 
nominate one promising young 
Kiwi leader for a BLAKE Young 
Leader Award. 
This year the BLAKE Young 
Leader Award was presented to 
Dakota C by Westpac branch staff 
member Shannon. 
Congratulations Dakota!!! 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Haere Mai 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week we have been following up with the children about respect and what 
this feels like and can look like. 
Children's feedback has been awesome!! They have lots of great ideas on how 
they can show respect for others and our environment, and also can tell us how 
it feels for them when they are treated respectfully. Kai pai kids - we can learn 
so much from you! 
 
Check out Kid President with your whanau - here is the link https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5yCOSHeYn4 He has some awesome advice for 
us all. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have an amazing long weekend - hopefully a good book and beach time are on 
the agenda for you and yours.  
 
Nga mihi 
Briar 

PB4L News - Positive Behaviour for Learning. 
We are so excited to have our new signage and values tokens underway. Keep 
an eye out for these visual reminders around the school. Your child might talk to 

you about our new class party tokens - blue for respect, yellow for caring and 
green for responsibility.  

As always, we welcome your feedback as to what we can do to further embrace 
positive culture of our wonderful school. Feel free to touch base with your child’s 

teacher or email principal@east.school.nz 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5yCOSHeYn4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5yCOSHeYn4
mailto:principal@east.school.nz


HATS TERM 4 
Believe it or not, the sun is coming. 

Reminder that Uniform Hats need to be worn at all outdoor 
times this term as per our school policy 

Hats are available for sale from the school office for $8.50 

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be enrolling this term, please con-

tact Briar about securing your place in our awesome workshop. 
Best Start Waihi East  

Week 5 Wednesday 13th November 9.30am-11.30am.  
Contact Briar on bfrew@east.school.nz  or 863 8693. 

KEEPING OURSELVES SAFE 
Just a reminder that we have Keeping Ourselves Safe being taught this term. Feel free to 
check out the website that holds all the info you might need ... 
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/
successful-relationships/keeping 
Feel free to make a time to come and chat if you have questions 
 

WAIHI COLLEGE NEWS FOR YEAR 6 STUDENTS 
 
Important dates for parents of Year 6 students:  
 
Waihi College School Tour - Wednesday, 13th November:  
This is an opportunity for your child, together with their Year 6 cohort, to visit Waihi College 
and see how our school works. Parents are welcome to join their child on this tour. The 
tour starts at the Waihi College Gym at 9am, and finishes at 11:20am.  
 
Parent Information Meeting: Wednesday, 13th November: 5:15 pm – 6:15 pm Parents 
are welcome to visit the Year 7 & 8 area of the school and find out how our program works. 
It is a chance to meet teachers, see the waka environment and ask questions. The meet-
ing will be in Te Arawa waka – there will be students to help you find your way!  
 
Enrolment Forms Due - Friday, 29th November:  The early return of enrolment forms will 
ensure that the Waihi College team have plenty of time to organise the 2020 program. 
Please return all completed forms to the office at your Primary School. 
 
Need more information about Waihi College? Visit our website at www.waihicol.school.nz.  

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping?fbclid=IwAR39U1fBJkmo1jaHPxa1z7qzehq7a5qDRdQ4d7JUmVlsC0A-sMN11nSkDrU
https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/keeping?fbclid=IwAR39U1fBJkmo1jaHPxa1z7qzehq7a5qDRdQ4d7JUmVlsC0A-sMN11nSkDrU
http://www.waihicol.school.nz/


SCHOOL VALUES 
 
Left is a photo of our new values tokens, Yellow is 
for Responsibility, green for Caring and blue is for 
Respect.  
 
 
 

This week we are giving out blue tokens. These token go 
towards class rewards. 
 
Right is a photo of the new signage that you will soon see 
around the school. 

KAPAHAKA 
Big thanks to Myra, Hayley, Sarah, 
Debbie and Matt for coming along and 
helping at kapahaka this week - Mrs. 
Hartley is doing an amazing job and 
we are looking sharp! 
 
Full Dress rehearsal and performance 
for the school of the Hauraki festival 
set. 
Wednesday 30th October 1.30pm.   
All welcome. 

 
 
 

HAURAKI FESTIVAL 
Friday 1st November at Tirohia Ma-
rae.   
 All the best!!! 
 
 

AMAZING RACE 
The Amazing race was postponed and is now on tomorrow. Thanks in advance to the Amazing 
racers whānau for your support and taking the children.  We appreciate you! Good Luck teams!! 

FIREWISE EDUCATION 
A Big thanks to the fire service for coming in this week - and for the donation of smoke alarms. 

Please let us know if you would like a free smoke alarm. (max 2 per household) 

BASKETBALL DRAW JUNIOR SOCIAL LEAGUE YEAR 5 & 6 
 

Friday 25th October 
 

3.30pm East v Beach 1 



BREAD TAGS 
We are collecting breads tags off bread bags as a 
fundraiser for Wheelchairs in Africa. There is a collec-
tion jar in the school office.  Thanks!! 

WRITNG INSTRUMENTS RECYCLING PROGRAMME 
We are collecting used 

MECHANICAL PENCILS, CORRECTION TAPE & FLUID 
POTS, FOUNTAIN PENS, INK CARTRIDGES, PENS, 
FELT TIPS, HIGHLIGTERS, MARKERS for recycling.  
There is a collection box in the office. Please feel free to 
drop all used items any time. 

TWILIGHT MARKET 2019 
Thursday 5th December.  Volunteers will 

be needed on the night. 
A information sheet went home last week 
with the newsletter. Please fill in and re-
turn to school if you haven’t already. We 
would love your help to make this a fan-

tastic gala!!! 
Thanks in advance! 



FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR CHILDREN 
The caravan will be at  Monday 4th November 2019 and Thursday 28th 
November 2019 at Waihi Central Primary School. 9am & 1.30pm.  
Visit the ear nurse for advice on Glue ear assessment and manage-
ment, Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet checks and treatment of 
discharging ears. All children must be accompanied by a caregiver. For 
enquiries regarding this service please contact  078383565. 

CONTACT US 
STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Room 1;    nmatautia@east.school.nz 
Room 2;    kjones@east.school.nz 
  mnordberg@east.school.nz 
Room 3; dhartley@east.school.nz 
Room 4;    jderham@east.school.nz 
Room 5;    bcarroll@east.school.nz 
Room 7; kdesforges@east.school.nz 
    scannell@east.school.nz 
  mjohansen@east.school.nz 
  ckneebone@east.school.nz 
Room 8; jfletcher@east.school.nz 
Room 9; aresink@east.school.nz 
Principal;    principal@east.school.nz 
Deputy Principal;   
kjone@east.school.nz (Acting) 
Office;         office@east.school.nz 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

NETSAFE 
Netsafe have recently launched a great new resource for parents and whānau, the ‘Online Safety 

Parent Toolkit’. This interactive PDF offers parents and whānau practical tips and tools to help 
them talk to their children about online safety. It includes: 

·         quickstarter tips for parents, whānau and young people 
·         information to enhance digital parenting knowledge 
·         details about the online risks and challenges their children may face 
·         advice about how they can help their children. 

 https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf 

Hamilton - Sunday 17 November  - Project Energize will have a free bus going 
to the event for families. Early bird entries close 13 October $8 then $10 after 
that date.   
Go to https://roundthebridges.co.nz/ for more info. 

WAIHI AMATEUR ATHLETIC CLUB  
Start date Monday 4th November!  Tiny tots upwards. 
5.15-6.30pm every Monday (excluding school and public holidays) at the Waihi 
College Pavilion, Rata St (past the gym).  Parent support and help is required.  2 
weeks free trial before registration is required.  First ribbon day of the season is 
November 2nd in Tauranga (coaching available night prior for anyone interest-
ed.  Club singlets are available for purchase.   
Please follow us on Facebook at Waihi Amateur Athletic Club and message if you 
have any further queries. 

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2019/07/Online-Safety-Parent-Toolkit-R2.pdf


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Do you have kids or young adults who might be interested in learning to be safe at the beach by 
joining our club Junior Surf programme, to be a Rookie or volunteer Surf Lifeguard? 

Come on down to the Club for Opening weekend. 
26-28 October 2019(Labour Weekend) 

Lifeguards on duty. 
Saturday 26 October 

Rookie Lifeguard enrolment 
Have-a go surf sports 
Lifeguard refreshers 

‘The Deck’ open for food and drinks. 
Sunday 27 October 

Junior surf enrolment (9am) 
‘The Deck’ open for coffee 

 

BIG Beach Dig! 
A free community event 

2pm this Sunday in front of the Surf Club Waihi Beach 
Come & dig for goodies 

Ages 1-10, no spades, hands & feet only 
Rain or shine 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693        Absentees: 021 0258 4817 

Email Office for general enquires: office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz           www.waihieast.school.nz 
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